
Minutes of Meeting held on 9th March 2012. 

Present: Councillors: Mr J W Graves (Chair) Mrs C Fossey 

Messrs: I Currie, A Firn, I McCambridge, W Nixon 

Mr Eddie Martin, C C C Representative 

Mrs Nicki Cockburn Allerdale Borough Council Representative 

Apologies: Messrs F Armstrong, S Dumbill, T Walling 

Mr. Tony North Allerdale Borough Council Representative 

Minutes: The Chairman signed as a correct record the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council 

held on 9th February 2012. 

Police 

No incidents to report but again reiterate the need to ensure outbuildings etc. are well secured. I 

advised regarding the HGVs through Tallantire - advised that he forwarded our e-mail to his 

contact at ABC and will let us know when he has a response. 

Pavement in Tallantire 

Work has started on the pavement. Thanks to Eddie and Jonathan Smith for all their help. 

Clerk to write and thank Jonathan Smith from Highways for all his help. 

Tallantire Wind Farm Inquiry 

Confirmed Minutes of Meeting held on 21st June 2011 received and Unconfirmed Minutes of 

Meeting held on 16th February 2012 received. 

Mr Ian MacCambridge sent a letter to RES re the Benefits fund (copy attached). 

Fund Panel Query - Matthew Horn has received a communication from Blindcrake PC stating 

that they would not be eligible for funding under the current Heads of Terms. They feel that 

because their parish boundary is situated in close proximity to the wind farm and that they have 

the transport route running through their parish that this is justification for fund allocation. 

This was discussed fully at the Parish Council meeting and it was proposed by Mr John Graves 

and seconded by Mr Ashley Firn that they are not included in the fund allocation. All present 

agreed. 

CALC 

Emails received - CALC - March Circular, Section 137 Expenditure (increased to £6.80 for 

2012/2013), Prayers at Council Meetings - Judicial Review Decision, Localism Event Meeting 

24th March, Neighbourhood Planning Workshops - Tues 27th March, Wigton, Askam & Ireleth 

PC - looking for someone to do webpage, Managing Radioactive Waste Consultation, Audit 

Costs, Help with Winter Heating Costs, 



E Mails received from others than CALC: 

Eddie Martin, Footpath at Tallantire (see above), HGV through Tallantire (suggested we write to 

Highways expressing the Parish Councils concerns regarding HGVs going wrong way round one 

way system in Tallantire) 

Clerk to Above Derwent PC - Position on MRWS Feb 2012 (it was decided to wait until all the 

inspections have been done and there was also concern at the loss of numerous jobs if the 

repository did not come to Cumbria) 

Oil buying Group 

Have only received 3 names so far. Are to do flyers and also Ian to ask The Bush if they would 

advertise for us. 

Clerk to arrange for flyers and advert 

A O B 

Flooding on Low Road, Bridekirk - Eddie to take this forward. 

Rubbish on roads - Clerk to contact Tracey Martin at Allerdale. 

Saplings on Coach Road, Bridekirk - E-mail forwarded on 8th August 2011 with response saying 

would pass onto Better Highways Team for them to carry out the work as soon as possible. At 

our meeting it was mentioned that there does not appear to have been any saplings cut back - 

Clerk to chase up. 

Flooding on Tallantire to Dovenby School road - Mr Eddie Martin reported that the culvert had 

been checked and the problem would appear to be one of the pipes is not the right size to take 

away flood water. Hopefully this will be rectified soon. 

Planning Applications 

Consultation on planning application: Mr & Mrs J & E Hind & Jackson, Field No 8201, 

Bridekirk, Cockermouth - Reserved matters application for the erection of an agricultural 

workers dwelling. CANCELLED 22/02/2012. 

Consultation on planning application: RES UK & Ireland Ltd - Land at Hill farm, Tallantire, 

Cockermouth - Formation of small section of access track which would be a continuation of the 

already approved access track in planning ref 2/2008/0261. No objections. 

Consultation on planning application: Mr Richard Gott, Burton House, Tallantire, Cockermouth - 

Erection of portal frame building with single opening to house implements. No objections. 

Consultation of planning application: Mr Michael Harper, West House Farm, Dearham, 

Maryport - Erection of concrete circular slurry store. 

Costs 

£7.50 C C C 

Meeting closed 8.50 p.m. Next Monthly Meeting on 12th April 2012 - start 7.30pm 

  



Parish Council Contact - bridekirkparish@gmail.com 
Website contact - webmaster@bridekirkparish.org.uk 
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